Drivers traveling eastbound on |-10
through the Wild Horse Pass Corridor
should plan for an overnight closure
and daytime lane restrictions on the Gila
River Bridge (June 25-27)

The Arizona Department of Transportation advises motorists traveling eastbound on
Interstate 10 in the Wild Horse Pass Corridor on Tuesday, June 25, and Wednesday,
June 26, to plan for an overnight closure and daytime lane restrictions to complete
emergency repair work on the bridge over the Gila River.

e 9 p.m., Tuesday, June 25, to 6 a.m., Wednesday, June 26, Eastbound I-10 will
be closed. At the same time, the eastbound I-10 on-ramp at Riggs Road will be
closed. Detour Route: Eastbound I-10 traffic will exit the freeway at Riggs Road
and use southbound State Routes 87 and 587 to reconnect with I-10 east of the

closure.
e 6 a.m., Wednesday, June 26, to 5 a.m. Thursday, June 27, Eastbound |-10
will be narrowed to one lane near the Gila River Bridge (mileposts 173-172).

The speed limit in the work zone will be reduced to 35 miles per hour.
Drivers are advised to drive with caution, expect delays, and allow extra travel time.

For real-time traffic info, check http://az511.gov and the AZ511 app.




